    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            August 8, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, Brandon Shortt and new Alderman John Schweigert. Also, attending the meeting was Mike Wittu, Rick Drury and Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt.  The motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 08/02/17.
Alderman John Schweigert was sworn into office.
Fire Chief Rick Drury took the floor stating what an excellent job was done on trimming the triangular piece of property between St. Agnes and Highway Y near C-Barn. He asked about future maintenance. The Mayor believes that there is a portion of this property that does not belong to any of the adjacent deeded property. The City will probably continue to have it cleared periodically, depending on what happens to the Wickerham property. Alderman John Schweigert offered to mow it, but the Council agrees the area is too rough for a regular mower. It should be okay for the remainder of the season. Mr. Drury had no other issues besides questions regarding the upcoming eclipse which the Mayor said he would address later in the meeting.
Mayor Monia reported that the leak on Parkview Drive has been repaired, but the asphalt has not been replaced at this time. Residents at 464 Parkview wish to widen their driveway and Clerk Randoll will coordinate this with them and Vern Bauman Contracting. They will be responsible for the cost of the culvert pipe and the extended driveway asphalt.
The Aerial Main repair project has been completed. T. Drury Contracting made all necessary repairs and Thomas Industrial Coating completed the sandblasting and painting. A representative from Thomas will come soon to do a field measurement for billing. The Mayor is extremely satisfied with the completed work, but he is disappointed that both companies pulled off the job before addressing the short section between Angeline Drive and Sunset Ridge which hopefully will be put underground creating a dam and small pond. The resident hoping to create this area is waiting on government approval and permits. He asked that Alderman Basler keep him apprised of the situation. He does not want to let this issue go unresolved for any length of time. 
John Lurk has located and raised all the manholes that needed attention. Water Superintendent Lurk has obtained two prices for tank cleaning. TomCat Consultants, who performed this service for the City in 2012 submitted a price of $2,785.00. This includes draining the tank, setting up a temporary tank and inspection. The City will lose approximately 80,000 gallons of water. Pittsburgh Tank has submitted a price of $2,850.00. This includes a submersible robot to perform the inspection; providing their robot can fit in the inlet cap. A drone was sent to take a picture for measurement, but results were not in at the time of the meeting. Mayor Monia stated that TomCat has done an excellent job for the City in the past and he would like to retain their services again. He will consult with John Lurk.

Clerk Randoll visited the property at 570 Oak Leaf Lane on Wednesday, 7/12 after Alderman Rozier received a complaint about overgrown vegetation. She does not believe the City has a legitimate reason to contact the resident. The grass is mowed and the shrubbery does not appear to be a nuisance. It just does not look as nice as the other homes in the area. 

Mayor Monia would like for Clerk Randoll to begin pulling data to support the request for a 1cent sales tax increase to be placed on the April 2018 ballot. He would like to find out how much has been spent from the General, Water and Sewer accounts for infrastructure maintenance, repairs and improvements. If the tax increase is approved, he would like to start at the Water Tower and begin increasing the size of water main piping. This will be a long, drawn out and expensive venture. Alderman Shortt inquired as to whether the Mayor expects any push back from citizens. He does, simply because any suggested tax increase is not a popular issue with anyone. He truly believes that this is the only way a City can grow, thrive and prosper. The water and sewer rates have been increased so in the event a grant for any of this work would become available, the City can show that we have been proactive in generating revenue for improvements. 

In a related matter, The Council is very pleased with the Web Site and Facebook Page maintained by Mike Wittu. This will be a way to disseminate information in the future regarding the proposed sales tax increase. Mike also reported that he was contacted by an equipment Company located in DeSoto looking to expand their operation. He suggested the former Bloomsdale Fabrication and Welding shop. Clerk Randoll does not have contact information which has received any sort of response so he is going to research the matter.

Regarding the upcoming eclipse, the Mayor has taken the day off from his full-time job and plans to be in the area to deal with any issues that may arise due to the abnormally high number of people expected to be in Bloomsdale and the surrounding counties north and south on Highway 55 and 61. He wants Clerk Randoll to make sure Water Superintendent John Lurk has the Water Tower completely full so no one loses water pressure. He also wants Wastewater Treatment Superintendent Ron Berkbuegler to inspect the Plant on August 19 to make sure everything is in working order. There really is no other way to prepare for this unprecedented event.
 Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. 
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